
December 13, 2016 

MEMORANDUM FOR: John H. Thompson
Director 

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 
Office of Inspector General 
Washington, D.C. 20230 

U.S. Census B� 

� �LU'_.__ ....... _-:.,-z. __ _ 

FROM: Allen Crawley 
Assistant Inspector General for Systems Acquisition 

and IT Security 

SUBJECT: Assessment of the Census Bureau's Implementation of the Risk 
Management Framework (RMF) 

We are initiating an audit of the Census Bureau's implementation of the RMF. Our audit 
objective is to determine whether the RMF methodology adopted by the Census Bureau 
presents an accurate picture of cybersecurity risks, including risks associated with common 
controls, to Bureau management. 

We plan to begin this work immediately. We will contact your audit liaison to schedule an 
entrance conference, at which time we can further discuss our objective. If you have any 
questions, please call me at (202) 482-1855 or Dr. Ping Sun, Director for IT Security, 
at (202) 482-6121. 

cc: Steve Cooper, Chief Information Officer 
Rod Turk, Director, Office of Cyber Security and Chief Information Security Officer 
Kevin Smith, Associate Director for Information Technology and Chief Information 

Officer, Census Bureau 
Timothy P. Ruland, Chief Information Security Officer, Census Bureau 
Jeffery W. Jackson, Deputy Chief Information Security Officer, Census Bureau 
Colleen Holzbach, Audit Liaison, Census Bureau 
Jean M. McKenzie, Audit Liaison, Census Bureau 
Maria Dumas, Audit Liaison, Office of the Chief Information Officer 




